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Solomon Islands Government
Your Excellency, 

Let me reiterate my Government’s acceptance of this noble role, as the incoming Chair of the Council of Ministers. 
The exemplary leadership that Philippines had made in the last two years, will definitely be a solid model for us to follow. You have surely paved the path ahead and for this we know that journey ahead is easier. We sincerely thank your government for this. 
Your Excellency, we know that you are not letting us to journey alone, but will that through the Council, you will always remain our companion and our counsel, for the seas ahead. Especially to us as the new Chair, and of Timor-leste as our incoming Vice-Chair. 

Our gift to you, symbolizes my Government and peoples acceptance of the task entrusted to us. And more importantly, it is a symbol of our friendship and the connections that will always remain with you and our Government and this CTI-CFF family. 

To the CT6 member countries and the Development Partners, we look forward to using these responsibilities and continue to work with you into the next two years. 
With these remarks, on behalf of the Solomon Islands government, we accept and pledge to serve this honorable Council, to safeguard the Coral Triangle Region and our people.

Finally, we wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and may God bless us all. 
Thank you (tangio tumas).

